ONE HUNDRED THIRTEENTH CONGRESS

# Congress of the United States

## House of Representatives

#### COMMITTEE ON ENERGY AND COMMERCE

2125 RAYBURN HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20515–6115

Majority (202) 225–2927 Minority (202) 225–3641

December 16, 2013

Dr. J. Leonard Lichtenfeld Deputy Chief Medical Officer American Cancer Society, Inc. 250 Williams Street Atlanta, GA 30303

Dear Dr. Lichtenfeld:

Thank you for appearing before the Subcommittee on Health on Tuesday, November 19, 2013, to testify at the hearing entitled "Examining Federal Regulation of Mobile Medical Apps and Other Health Software."

Pursuant to the Rules of the Committee on Energy and Commerce, the hearing record remains open for ten business days to permit Members to submit additional questions for the record, which are attached. The format of your responses to these questions should be as follows: (1) the name of the Member whose question you are addressing, (2) the complete text of the question you are addressing in bold, and (3) your response to that question in plain text.

To facilitate the printing of the hearing record, please respond to these questions by the close of business on Wednesday, January 8, 2014. Your responses should be mailed to Sydne Harwick, Legislative Clerk, Committee on Energy and Commerce, 2125 Rayburn House Office Building, Washington, D.C. 20515 and e-mailed in Word format to <a href="Sydne.Harwick@mail.house.gov">Sydne.Harwick@mail.house.gov</a>.

Thank you again for your time and effort preparing and delivering testimony before the Subcommittee.

Sincerely,

oseph R. Pitts

Chairman

Subcommittee on Health

cc: The Honorable Frank Pallone, Jr., Ranking Member, Subcommittee on Health

Attachment

#### Attachment—Additional Questions for the Record

### The Honorable Lois Capps

Research has shown that for cancer patients and survivors, have a care plan that is
developed by the provider and the patient as a team is key to better health outcomes,
patient satisfaction, and can lead to lower health care costs. That is why I authored the
Planning Activity for Cancer Treatment (PACT) Act to help make these plans the
standard of care.

How do you see the medical apps as affecting cancer care?

I look forward to seeing how these medical technologies can help make care planning, especially for cancer care, a reality for all who want to be more engaged in their own care.